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1. Introduction

1.1
The attached report is the second report from the EWS. This report is based upon data from the period September 2004 to December 2004. Whilst it is too early to draw any firm conclusions from the EWS there are some emerging patterns which are outlined in brief below.

2. EWS September 2004 – December 2004

2.1 Where city wide averages are used there continues to be areas highlighted within Central Salford (around Broughton, Irwell Riverside, Langworthy, Ordsall) and within Little Hulton. However, there are also significant concentrations of areas highlighted within Salford West (Barton, Weaste & Seedley and Swinton South). The main issue across most of the highlighted areas of the city relates overwhelmingly to the crime triggers. High levels of Benefit claimants are also of concern.

2.2
Where ward averages are used, giving a more localised picture, it is interesting to note that

a similar number of areas are highlighted in Salford West as are highlighted within Central

Salford. This demonstrates that although Central Salford may perform poorly against a city average, the issues are fairly uniform across the whole area and subsequently there are only a couple of localised areas of particular concern. In contrast, Salford West

(with the exception of Little Hulton & Eccles) generally performs okay in the city

context but there may be significant change occurring which could be of concern. This will only become clear as further EWS reports begin to highlight any patterns which are emerging.

3. Next Steps

3.1
The Early Warning System report will be circulated to all City Council Directors, Neighbourhood Mangers and will also be discussed at a forthcoming briefing session with local MP’s.

3.2
Work is continuing to align the EWS with the HMR Research, Foresight and Intelligence programme. It is anticipated that it will possible to use the EWS to highlight positive change following policy interventions made through HMR and other regeneration programmes.


